
April 1 8. 2008 

Dear Toyota Customer: 

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle 
Safety Act. Southeast Toyota Distributors, LLC, has decided that a defect relating to motor vehicle safety 
exists on certain Toyota vehicles: 

2007 Toyota Tundra with 18" Enkei alloy wheels sold andlor installed by Toyota Dealers in the 
Southeast Toyota region (Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Noi-th Carolina, South Carolina). 

2007 Toyota Tundra with 20" BBS alloy wheels sold andlor installed by Toyota Dealers in Southeast 
Toyota region (Alabama, Florida, Georgia, North Carolina, South Carolina). 

What is the problem? - 

An alloy wheel was sold andlor installed by Toyota Dealers in Southeast Toyota region (Alabama, Florida, 
Georgia, North Carolina, South Carolina). The alloy wheels are packaged with attaching wheel nuts. It has 
been determined that the wheel nuts may crack and break if the wheels are not installed carefully or if the 
wheel nuts are not carefully torqued. This condition may occur at time of wheel installation, tire rotation or 
service. 

111 the worst case, a crash could result if a vehicle's wheel has this cracked or broken wheel nut condition 
and the wheel becomes loose and falls off the vehicle. 

What will Southeast Toyota Do? - 
Any Southeast Toyota Dealer will replace the attaching wheel nuts. This will be done at no cost to you. 

What should you do? - 
Contact any Southeast Toyota Dealer and make an appointment to have the wheel nuts replaced. The time 
to perform this repair is less than 1 hour. However, depending upon the dealer's work schedule, it may be 
necessary to make your vehicle available for a longer period of time. 

Please present this notice to the Southeast Toyota Dealer when you bring the vehicle in for your 
service appointment. 

If '  you are not in the Southeast Toyota region (Alabama, Florida, Georgia, North Carolina, South Carolina) 
p lease contact the Southeast Toyota Customer Loyalty Department, 800-30 1 -6859 for repair procedures. Ifs 
you no longer own the vehicle, please use the enclosed form with pre-stamped envelope providing us with 
the name and address of the new owner. 

What if you have other questions? - 
U'vou believe that your dealer or Southeast Toyota Distributors, LLC has failed, or is unable to remedy the 
difect within a reasonable time, you may submit a complaint to the Administrator, National Highway ~ r a l l i c  
Safety Administration, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE., Washington, DC 20590; or call the toll-free Vehicle 
Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9 153); or go to http:llwww.safercar.gov." 



Vie have sent you this notice in the interest of your safety and continued satisfaction with our products and 
sincerely regret any inconvenience this safety recall may cause you. 

Sincerely. 

Southeast Toyota Distributors, LLC 
Re: (Campaign No 08E-029) 


